
 

  

To - the referees concerned 
- the National Federation of the referees 

 
  

 
Vienna, 28 June 2012 / BeM 

 
 
 
 

2012 EHF Referee Seminar 
 
Dear Handball Friends, Dear Referees, 
 
The start of the season 2012/13 will be upon us soon and the EHF is already busy in preparing the 
various events, amongst others the Women’s EHF Euro to be held in Serbia at the end of this year 
(4-16 December). The final tournament draw for the Women’s EHF Euro 2012 was held in Monte 
Carlo/MON last week, and the groups were decided. 
 
Same as last year, the EHF will carry out a referee seminar in Vienna/AUT prior the start of the 
2012/13 season that will serve as kick-off event to this year’s Women’s EHF Euro in Serbia. The 
seminar will be held during the weekend 31 August – 2 September 2012, and will start Friday 
afternoon at 16:00 hrs. The closing is scheduled to take place on Sunday noon, around 12:00 hrs. 
 
Please find below mentioned the list of those 16 referee pairs that are invited for this year’s seminar, 
out of which the 12 couples for the 2012 Women’s Euro will be selected and confirmed in due time 
following the seminar: 
 

AUT Radojko Brkic/Andrei Jusufhodzic ISR Shlomo Cohen/Yoram Peretz 
BLR Andrei Gousko/Siarhei Repkin LAT Zigmars Stolarovs/Renars Licis 
CRO Helena Crnojevic/Emina Kostecki-Radic POL Joanna Brehmer/Agnieszka Skowronek 
CZE Jiri Opava/Pavel Valek POR Duarte Santos/Ricardo Fonseca 
DEN Malene K. Lythje/Karina Christiansen ROU Diana-Carmen Florescu/Anamaria Duta 
ESP Andreu Marin/Ignacio Garcia SRB Branka Maric/Zorica Masic 
FRA Charlotte Bonaventura/Julie Bonaventura SVK Peter Brunovsky/Vladimir Canda 
HUN Peter Horvath/Balazs Marton SWE Alexandra Siewert Delle/Natasha Engberg 
 

In a frist step, all referees are kindly asked to confirm the participation at the seminar by sending an 
e-mail to krutz-gundolf@eurohandball.com by Monday, 9 July 2012 at the latest. Further information 
on the seminar will follow after all confirmations are turned in. 
 

The EHF will cover the travel expenses of the referees as well as all local cost during the seminar in 
Vienna. All air travel arrangements will be booked through our travel agency, unless other 
arrangements are pre-approved by the EHF Office. 
 

For any questions or doubts please do not hesitate to contact us. We are looking forward to receiving 
your prompt response. 
 
Yours faithfully,  
 

EUROPEAN HANDBALL FEDERATION 
 

 
 

Markus Glaser 
Competitions 

 
Copy: EXEC, CC, MC 


